
CAPIT~L CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER 0 2540 SHUMARD OAKBOULEVARD 
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850 

-M-E-M-0-R- A-N-D-U-M- 

DATE: June 28,2010 

TO: Ann Cole, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk 

FROM: Robert J. Casey, Public Utilities Supervisor, Division of Regulatory Analysis 1- 
Lee Eng Tan, Senior Attorney, Office of the General Counsel 

Docket No. 100071-TP - Petition for supplemental authority for designation as 
eligible telecommunications carrier for purposes of providing low income support 
for wireless service, by dPi Teleconnect, LLC 

F 
RE: 

On June I ,  2010, dPi Teleconnect, LLC requested to withdraw its petition for supplemental 
authority for designation as a wireless eligible telecommunications carrier in Florida. Pursuant 
to APM 2.07: 

"Other dockets initiated by the filing of a petition, application, 
notice, complaint or other request in which the applicant, petitioner 
or complainant seeks to withdraw its initial pleading and staff has 
determined that there are no pending issues that need to be 
addressed by the Commission regarding the filing, no request for 
refund of filing fee has been made, and no agency action has been 

/----------l 
taken." 

Staff is requesting this docket 
to be addressed, and the 

administratively as t$re are no pending issues that need 
taken n o w i s  docket. 

_-.c_- 

Attachment 
cc: Division of Regulatory Analysis (Casey, Polk) 

Office of General Counsel (Tan, Teitunan) 
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WATKINS LUDLAM 
WINTER ~(STENNIS EA 

May 27,2010 

Via Electronic Filing and U.S. Mail 

Ms. Ann Cole, Director c, 
Commission Clerk and Administrative Services 03: Florida Public Service Commission t-rr 

xn 
0 Tallahassee, FL 32399-850 

c 

2540 Shumar Oak Blvd. g’;;; 
L 

Re: Docket No. 100071-TP; Request for Withdrawal of Petition by dPi 
Teleconnect, LLC for Supplemental ETC Authority 

Dear Ms. Cole: 

On February 5,2010, dPi Teleconnect, LLC (“dPi”) filed its Petition for Supplemental 
ETC Authority with the Florida Public Service Commission in Docket No. 100071-TP (the 
“Supplemental Petition”). Subsequent to the filing of the Supplemental Petition, in the course of 
conducting market research throughout the region, dPi has determined that the Florida market is 
not a good fit for dPi’s wireless business plan at this particular time due to the high penetration 
level of wireless services by other carriers in the State of Florida. 

Therefore, dPi respectfully requests that it be allowed to withdraw its Supplemental 
Petition without prejudice. dPi wishes to reserve its right to re-file its Supplemental Petition in 
the future should market opportunities improve in the State of Florida. 

Sincerely, 

WATKINS LUDLAM WINTER & STENNIS, P.A. 

Stanley Qgmith’ 

SQSIsb 
cc: JimPolk 

Bob Casey 
Kelly King 
Stephen Scott 
Thomas O’Roark 
J. Andrew Gipson 


